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Dear ZIS Community,


As last week concluded we received the excellent news of our success with the
recent IB Evaluation. Preparing for this external review by the IB is a process of
reflection, planning, and refining - all with the purpose of delivering the very
best programmes to our students. Congratulations to our teaching teams who
act on our commitment to excellence every day, to our committees and their
chairs for preparing the evaluation reports, and to our students and parents
who joined the meetings in May with the IB representatives.


I am delighted to share some of the commendations from the IB Evaluation:

The concepts of community, inclusion and compassion permeate and
frame the work of all members in the school community.
Caring, respectful and effective communication among and between staff,
students, and parents demonstrates the commitment of the school

https://mailchi.mp/zischina/zis-newsletter-the-banyan-5829985?e=8e848a7b41


community members to the IB learner profile.
The school has a safe, healthy, nurturing environment that reflects the
school’s purpose for learning and is characterized by respect for diversity,
fairness and trust.
Teachers use a variety of relevant assessments that inform, and are
informed by, the development of students’ content knowledge and
approaches to learning skills.
The pedagogical leadership team uses processes for ongoing critical
reflection and revision, thus being responsive to the changing

circumstances and emerging needs of the school community
and programmes.

Congratulations to ZIS! With this fantastic news, we are authorized as an IB
World School in the PYP, MYP, and DP for the next five years - and now we
continue to work toward the next evaluation in 2027!


In the last newsletter we introduced the new teachers appointed to ZIS
Primary.  This week, allow me to share brief bios for our new Secondary
teachers arriving for August 2022:


Mr. Aaron Patterson is a UK trained teacher who holds a Bachelor of Science in
Biomedicine and CELTA teacher certification from Cambridge University. Mr.
Aaron has been teaching internationally since 2012 and joins ZIS as the
Secondary SEN lead teacher with some English teaching responsibilities. Over
the past decade he has developed a strong portfolio in IELTS and TOEFL
instruction while supporting students with learning exceptionalities along the
way. He is excited to be stepping into an IB school and joining our community.


Mr. Bob Meng is a Canadian teacher, trained in the UK, and holds a MA in
Biochemistry.  He has taught Physics and Chemistry following the British
curriculum since 2010 and most recently added Biology to his portfolio while
teaching in Zhuhai at Yinghua Cambridge International School.  Prior to his
teaching career he worked as an Engineer in Canada. Now with over a decade
of teaching experience, Mr. Bob is excited to join the Math and Science
Department at ZIS.


Ms. Inela Kovacevic holds a MA in Art History awarded by the University of
Belgrade and since graduation she has taught Art and Art History in her home
country of Serbia and now in China.  Ms. Inela has taught Visual Arts for over a
decade to students of all ages, and presently teaches Art at Yingli here in
Zhuhai. Her art expertise includes a wide range of mediums and we are excited



for her to bring her photography, drawing, fashion, sculpting, jewelry, and
painting talents to our students.


Ms. Camellia Qin brings her Art and Design teaching talents to ZIS this August.
Ms. Camellia was awarded her MA in Fine Arts by the Savannah College of Art
and Design in Georgia, USA where she also studied Digital Design. After her
first teaching internship in 2014 she arrives to Zhuhai with teaching roles in
Georgia and Shenzhen previously.  At present, Ms. Camellia teaches IGCSE
and A-Level Art at Yinghua Cambridge International School in Zhuhai.


If you weren't able to join our Secondary Graduation and Awards ceremony this
week, take heart - two more ceremonies are planned for our final week as we
celebrate ZIS Primary students and their achievements and the Reception and
Year 6 students who graduate! Congratulationsto the Class of 2022 - we wish
our DP graduates all the best as they travel on to their chosen universities in
the Fall.

Warm Regards,

Andrew VanderMeulen

Head of School

June 17-19: ASDAN Business Simulation 

June 20-24: Art Exhibition on 4th Floor: "Meditation"

June 22: Reception Graduation & Y1-2 Awards

June 23: Year 6 Graduation & Y3-6 Awards

June 23: Secondary "Spring" Dance

June 24: Last Day of School (12:45 dismissal)


...view the school calendar online at http://zischina.com/calendars/

STEP UP DAYS


http://zischina.com/calendars/


This week saw two step-up days. We saw our Reception students going up to
Year One and our Year Six students going to experience their first day of MYP. 


The step-up days are great for students to experience what the next year will
look like and meet their new teachers. 


For reception students, they went to their new classroom and saw how the
room was set up and where they would do their learning. The reception
students met their new teachers and had many activities to get to know each
other better. 


For Year 6, they had a full day experience in MYP. They had a meeting with the
Head of Secondary, Ms Tucker. They explored what the Secondary School
looks like and what to expect. 


Next week we will have our Graduation Ceremonies. 


On Wednesday 22nd, we will have our Reception Graduation, and Thursday
23rd, our Year 6 Graduation ceremonies. Parents of students in these classes
are cordially invited to come and celebrate the graduation. The graduation
ceremonies will take place from 09:00-10:00 in the Foyer.


Kind Regards,

Michael Lattimore

Head of EY and Primary



SECONDARY AWARDS AND GRADUATION
On Thursday, June 16,  our Year 11 and Year 13 students took to the stage and
received their Year 11 and Year 13 certificates, culminating the Middle Years
and Diploma Programmes.  


Additionally, students were recognized for their academic excellence, their hard
work in the subjects, and their participation in the many clubs and activities that
make secondary school such a rich experience.  

Congratulations to all award recipients and best of luck to the Class of 2022!


Warm regards, 




Danielle Tucker

Head of Secondary



From the Library: Summer Reading

The library team wanted to share once again that a student who reads for 20
minutes a day will have read nearly 1800 000 words at the end of a school year
– Let’s be Knowledgeable!

 

These are the reading practice opportunities we are offering during the summer
break!

1. Summer Reading Program provided by Obido.
2. Raz Kids; which is an award-winning K-5 online reading resource kids use

to practice reading and improve their literacy skills, anytime, anywhere.
Please take advantage of the students library of interactive eBooks
offered at 29 different levels of reading difficulty.

3. Below are some selections / recommendations for various reading levels
for students. (Battle of the Book Titles for 2023)



Kind Regards

Charlotte Aucamp  

Senior Teacher Librarian      



Art Exhibit: "Meditations" - 4th Floor



Lunch Menus,


our food safety guidelines,


and past editions of


"The Banyan" Newsletter

are available

at zischina.com

http://zischina.com/newsletters-and-lunch-menus/
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